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5 MARCH 2008s 
Greetings Everyone 
Welcome to this Special Issue of Headquarters-Info-Line. 
In This Special Issue 
- Closure of NZART Sponsored Reflectors 
- Attachment: NZART HQIL Special 20s.doc 
******* 

Closure of NZART sponsored Reflectors 
By Resolution of NZART Executive Council dated 5 March 2008 notice is hereby given that with the 
exception of: 
 
1. The Council only reflector 
2. The HQ plus Council only reflector 
3. The Officers (including Council) only reflector 
4. The AREC reflector 
 
All the other NZART sponsored reflectors will be closed indefinitely with effect from 9 p.m. on Friday 7 March 
2008. 
 
Executive Council regrets any consequential inconvenience to members but has determined that closure is 
in the best interests of the membership.  In coming to this decision, Council took into account legal advice 
that maintenance of the reflectors placed association assets at risk because of the possibility of litigation. 
 
NZART Executive Council 
(Bruce Douglas ZL2WP President) 
******* 
Regards, Jamie Pye ZL2NN, Editor zl2nn@nzart.org.nz 
 


